
The Presby News 
Canby Presbyterian Church 

September 2018 Newsletter 

Pastor’s Pen September 2018 
 It is that time of year again. The State Fair is almost done or done 
(depending when you read this), the weather is starting to cool a bit, 
the crops are almost ready for harvest, and the kids are either back at 
school or on their way soon.  
 For many people it means that things start to move a bit quicker, 
and their schedules start to get busier. The church schedule starts to fill up a bit more as well. Sun-
day school for adults and kids is starting up again, the choir will be singing again, and our Wednes-
day committee meetings will be moving back an hour again.  
 In many ways it feels like a new start. Perhaps then it is important for us to take that idea seri-
ously. Maybe we should consider the month of September as the start as well. As with any time that 
we start something new we should do some planning, some visioning, and some imagining. Here are 
some things that came to my mind. Perhaps this will inspire you to have some ideas as well. I would 
love to hear them. 
1. Maybe there are some folks that are new in town that you could invite to church? A lot of houses 
are being bought and sold so maybe a new neighbor could become a new member?  
2. Is there an unmet need that you are seeing in the community? Maybe we as a congregation can 
help meet that need? 
3. Think about what draws you to worship. Are there things that we could do to make worship more 
meaningful for you?  
4. Is there something that you might want to talk to the pastor about? I am more than happy to set up 
a time to listen to whatever might be on your mind. 
 Letôs take this opportunity to make a new start in the fall of the year and work together to contin-
ue to be an important part of this community and to be a living symbol of Christsô love for all hu-
mankind. 
 By the way, as of the writing of this article Iôve had only one person mention anything about last 
monthôs FAQ. So here are some pictures of puppies, kittens, and baby hippos. 
    
Blessings, 
Pastor Steve 
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Church Events This Month 

Sep. 1-10    Pastor Steve on vacation 

Sun. Sep. 2 9:30 am  Clunky Can Offering 

Wed. Sep. 5, 7:30 pm  Worship/Hosp. and Ed./Outreach 

Thu. Sep. 6, 2:00 pm  All By Myself (Widow/Widowers  
      Fellowship)      

   6:30 pm  Finance/Property 

Wed. Sep. 12 10:00 am Pastorôs Bible Study 

    11:00 am Mission committee 

Wed. Sep. 19, 7:30 pm Session   

Wed. Sep. 26 10:00 am Pastorôs Bible Study 

Wed. Sep. 26, 7:00 am Menôs Bible breakfast (Midway) 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Pastor:  Rev, Steve Tyykila 

Cell:  1-651-341-5336 

Email:  styykila@gmail.com  

Greeters/Ushers 

September 2  Bob & Arlene Briggs  

September 9   Lyle & Carol Tobin 

September 16 Duane & Charleen Wallert 

September 23 Genevieve Tyykila 

September 30 Earl & Bonnie McDaniel 

  Lectors   

September 2  Marge Frazeur 

September 9   Gene DeWit 

September 16 Genevieve Tyykila 

September 23  Marge Frazeur 

September 30 Myron Busse 

Hospitality 

September 2   

September 9   Keith & Betty Rehn 

September 16 Sherry Nelson 

September 23 Chuck & Karen Houtman 

September 30 Genevieve Tyykila 
  

Deacon Bulletin Delivery 

September 2  Chuck Houtman 

September 9   Kathy Merrill 

September 16 Myron Busse 

September 23 Dede Burlingame 

September 30 Jody Olson 

Rides to Church 

Call:  Myron Busse 223-7261 

    Duane Wallert, 223-7267,  

Flower Care 
Kathy Merrill 

September 14 Marian Cordiner 

September 21 Cecelia Maldonado 

September 22 Lois Anderson 

September 24   Dede Burlingame  

September 25  Meghan Hanna  

Attention Hospitality: 

Serving Supplies (cups, napkins, silverware, etc.) 
are now located in the cupboard of the former 
sound room in the Chapel.  Cookies are in the  
refrigerator in the basement. 

9-14-85, Scott & Laurie Bliss  

9-18-60, Bob & Arlene Briggs  



If you would like to request prayers and to activate the Prayer Tree, please contact Pastor    
Steve Tyykila by his cell phone, 651-341-5336 or use the church email address,  fpccan-
by@gmail.com  (messages left on the churchôs answering machine may not be retrieved in a 
timely manner).  The Pastor will then make the necessary contacts to begin the prayer tree lists.  
Thank you. 

Memorial Gift Suggestions  

If you are considering a memorial gift to First Presbyterian  

Church, the following categories are suggested:  

¶ Building Improvements     Å   Electronic Equipment  

¶ Landscaping   Å  Mission Projects   Å  Library   

¶ Undesignated  Å  Music  

Pastor’s Schedule:  Pastor Steve Tyykila is available to talk with you either as a drop-in or a scheduled 
appointment during his regular office hours, Mon - Thurs, 8 am - 4 pm.   Also please let him know if you or a 
family member would like a visitation.  He is always available for EMERGENCY calls at (651-341-5336).   

Stay Connected:  www.fpccanby.org is the church website with calendar info.  Find us on Facebook 
(First Presbyterian Church of Canby, MN) The church email    address is:  fpccanby@gmail.com 
 

Our Sunday Morning Service is 9:30 am.     

Pastor’s Vacation  
Pastor Steve will be on vacation September 1 through September 10th. 

 

Thank you 
Barb Vanstrom would like to thank everyone for their prayers and concern during her recent 
health issues.  

 

Our Condolences 
Keep the family of Mildred Saltee in your prayers . Mildred 
passed away on July 14th. Her memorial service was held on Aug. 
25th. 



If you have a question for this question & answer column you can give it to Pastor Steve or you 
can drop it in the prayer request box at the back of the sanctuary if you would rather remain 

anonymous.  
 
Q: Why does the prayer of confession list sins that I never 
commit? 
 
A: When we say the unison prayer of confession it is a time 
when the gathered congregation confesses sins that affect all 
of humanity. The focus of the prayer is often on issues that are 
much broader than personal sins and are sins or shortcomings 

as part of the human family of God. These are dimensions that very often we would 
overlook in the private confession of our own sins. 
 So we should not be surprised to be surprised by some of what is confessed in 
this prayer! The prayer helps us focus on the broader vision of who we are as sinful 
persons. It points us to our complicities and involvements in structures of sinfulness 
or attitudes of sin that are pervasive in our world and in our cultures. It draws us out 
beyond the particular actions we do in personal relationships to the wider web of of 
relationships in which we are involved as persons who live in a particular time and 
place but whose participation in our cultures can have sinful effects about which we 
seldom think.  
 We also see our prayer of confession as a way of praying on behlf of those in the 
human family who are not aware of their sins and their participation in sinful struc-
tures or institutions. So we are not only praying for ourselves, but for the entire 
world. We stand side by side with all people as part of th human race, and we all 
need Godôs forgiveness. 

Baseball purists often de-
light in keeping detailed 
scorecards. So do many 
Christians ð often un-
knowingly. Do you give 
yourself ñcreditò for your 
years in the faith? for the 
number of services or stud-
ies you attend? for the good 
deeds you perform? for the 
Bible verses and creeds you know by heart?  
 In Philippians 3:4-6, Paul recites his impressive 
scorecard, yet despite those credentials, he couldnôt earn 
Godôs favor. Neither can we. Our tallies are all 
ñlossò (v. 7) when compared to the righteousness that 
comes through faith in Christ (v. 9).  
 Attending church, serving and memorizing Scrip-
ture are good things. But we do them not to get right 
with God but because we are right with God ð through 
Jesus.   



Session Synopsis- August 15, 2018 
*July income more than expenses was $2,743.74.  To date- expenses more than income was a minus $19,217.43.  A 
replacement water heater in the kitchen was $450.65.  The organ repair was $1,553.98.  There was no other unusual 
income or expenses. 
 
*Pastor Steve has been asked by Minnesota Valleys Presbytery to be part of the Administrative Commission for clo-
sure of the United Presbyterian Church of Westbrook, MN. 
 
*Christian Education/Outreach-  Plans for Sunday School to begin this Fall are being made.  Teachers will be Gene-
vieve Tyykila, Betty Rehn and Kathy Merrill.  Moving Sunday School to follow worship is being planned.  Adult 
classes will be led by Doug Frazeur and Marge Frazeur. 
 
*Finance/Property- Action taken to use funds for repair of the organ from concert monies and organ memorial 
funds.  Budget work for 2019 will begin in September.  Approval was given to purchase a new vacuum cleaner and 
towel dispensers. 
 
*Worship/Hospitality-  Plans have begun for the annual Thanksgiving Dinner. 
 
*Next meeting- Wednesday, September 19, 2018. 

The church will not be producing quarterly giving statements any-

more. You will still receive an end of year statement for tax purposes. 

If you would like a statement at any other time we will be happy to 

provide one. 

Our firm foundation 

During his childhood on the Atlantic Coast, Gregory Elder devoted much time to creating elaborate 

sandcastles. ñWhole cities would appear beneath my hands,ò he writes. One year, when bullies repeated-

ly crushed his handiwork, Elder finally placed large rocks and concrete chunks at the base of his king-

doms. The returning bare-footed thugs soon learned a lesson.  

 

Many people consider todayôs church under attack from secularism, heresies and sin, Elder writes. ñThey 

forget that the church is built upon a Rock (Matthew 16:18), over which the gates of hell itself shall not 

prevail.ò 



          Jul-18 
Year to 
Date 

2018 
Budget 

% of 
Budget   Jul-18 Year to Date 

Expenses     Income     

 General Expenses     Camp  1,363.50 

  Salaries     Local Mission 10,766.03 39,731.28 

   *Pastor 3,223.75 22,566.25 38,685 58.3% Per Capita Income  2,322.95 

   *Pastor - Tax Allowance  2,107.56 4,215 50.0% General Mission 150.00 810.00 

         PCUSA Special Offerings  566.97 

   Pulpit Supply 200.00 500.00 1,050 47.6% Special Mission Offerings    

   Other Salaries     Heifer Project now with Mission    

    Custodian 211.75 1,647.00 5,500 29.9% Memorials 300.00 3,840.00 

    Employer Taxes 63.12 173.88 500 12.8% Thanksgiving Meal Income    

    Workman's Comp   726.00 1,000 72.6% Upper Room/Worship  84.00 

  Allowances (Pastor)     Fellowship/Hospitality  42.99 

   *Manse Utilities 308.33 2,158.31 3,700 58.3% Flowers    

   *Continuing Education-Books  340.22 750 45.4% Other Local Mission offerings    

   **Pension, health, disability  1,698.94 11,892.58 20,112 59.1% Other Income    

   * Family Dental 136.03 952.21 1,632 58.3% Special Donation  240.00 

         Lenten/Advent Meal  183.00 

  Mission     Manse Repair Fund    

   Per Capita  3,210.40 3,210 100.0% Building Improvement 140.00 340.00 

   General Mission  1,000.00 2,000 50.0% Transfer of funds     

   PCUSA Special Offerings  566.97   Good Friday Service Offering    

   The Connection  500.00 1,100 45.5% Grants/refunds  688.80 

   Special Mission Projects  200.00   Mission Committee 258.81 1,474.71 

   Heiffer  Project     Use of Church 125.00 $475.00 

   Thanksgiving Meal           

         Total Income $11,739.84 $52,163.20 

  Committees        

   Christian Education/Outreach 90.50 555.02 1,000 55.5%      

    Library    150 0.0% Assests July 2018     

    Camp  1,804.00   Checkbook Balance   $8,022.80 

   Worship/Hospitality 43.72 637.39 1,500 42.5% Coop Savings & Memorials  $62,802.34 

   Mission committee  1,090.15   Endowment PCUSA  $39,290.16 

  Building and Maintenance     Endowment First Security  $22,203.55 

   Church Utilities 246.72 5,628.12 10,000 56.3% Raymond James Fund  $10,453.09 

   Church Repairs/Maintenance 2,044.63 3,041.62 3,000 101.4% Total Assets   $142,771.94 

   Manse Repairs  508.27 2,000 25.4%      

   Custodial Supplies  217.43 500 43.5%      

   Insurance  5,615.50 11,000 51.1% Total Liabilities   $0.00  

   Equipment   1,000 0.0%       

   Property Tax - Fees  20.00 20 100.0%    

            

  Office         

   Telephone, Internet 374.87 1,508.19 2,000 75.4%    

   Postage   50 0.0% Funds carried over to 2018 from 2017 

   Supplies 39.00 361.49 600 60.2%      

   Copier 114.74 803.18 1,200 66.9% Continuing Education 0.00   

   Web Page   50 0.0% Mission Committee 0.00   

   Office Equipment  130.00 500 26.0% Baby Closet 87.37   

   Professional Fees  150.00 300 50.0% Bible Camp 0.00   

   Car (vouchered)  83.93 500  Concerts 525.90   

   Office other  322.51 125 258.0%    

   Session Expenses  162.45      

  Other Expenses 200.00 200.00   Income more than expenses (YTD):  -$19,217.43 

   Miscellaneous           

Total  $8,996.10 $71,380.63 118,949 60.0% Income more than expenses July 2018 $2,743.74 

            


